
NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, May 9, 2023, AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

April 4, 2023
Chairman Steve Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were Tammy Laverty,  Linda Quinn, Steve Quinn, Lisa Rehm, Matt Graves, Nicole Terrarosa. Excused:  Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Harry Menta. 
Commissioner William Gerken was also present at the meeting.

Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Matt Graves to accept the March 14, 2023, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
PO#52558 –- $300.00 ​–- Troop #3 – Earth Day Food

PO#52560 –- $187.81 –- Barbara DeLuca – animal crackers for NP opening.
Discussion:

· Lisa Rehm said that Marlboro House residents have noticed the release of liquids from the garbage truck while picking up trash.  Commissioner Gerken said it’s probably when the trash is being compacted.  The Marlboro House would like to install some type of drain in the future but wondered if it was safe and if anything could be done so it didn’t drain in the same spot.  Steve Quinn said he would speak with the DPW about this.
· Nicole Terrarosa said that Gianna asked the Model UN if they would like to take over the garden after she graduates, and they said yes.  Nicole asked is it possible to take over the garden as part of the Nature Preserve in case one day there is no one to take care of it and Steve replied yes, it could be part of the Nature Preserve if that day came.
· Steve also explained that about a month ago Mayor Anlian and Commissioner Gerken advised Steve about availability of grants through ANJEC.  Lisa Rehm was kind enough to do some research on how to apply.  Both Steve and Lisa came to the same conclusion.  The lengths that you had to go to apply for funds was a lot or work for a volunteer.  One of the conditions was there had to be 80 hours of volunteer work included.
Correspondence:

· Email dated 3/29/23 from Christian Nowell of Food and Water Watch  Re:  Earth Day.  They would like a table to bring attention to seven proposed fossil fuel projects in NJ and to put pressure on Gov. Murphy to stop these projects and pursue renewable alternatives.  The EC said he could have a table on Earth Day.
· Email dated 3/18/23 from Tierney Johnson  Re:  Ready to install bat boxes at nature preserve.
Prior to installation, a vote was taken to see if members agreed with the installation of two bat boxes at the nature preserve.  Yes votes:  Steve Quinn, Tammy Laverty, Harry Menta, Linda Quinn, Lisa Rehm.
Steve will meet Tierney and her father on Friday at 10:00 a.m. to identify two locations for bat boxes.  Any member can meet them there if interested.

Old Business:
· Newsletter – articles for summer newsletter – deadline in mid-June?

· SQ – Nature Preserve

· home pollinator gardens, home native plantings, backyard wildlife, etc.
· Matt Graves said he will write an article on staples in trees.
· Checklist for mosquitoes.
· Earth Day 2023 – May 20, 2023 

· Yes: Mad Science; Snakes n Scales, Tenafly Nature, Bats, Bats, Bats; Mark Rust; Candee Rumba (Public Schools), Troop 3, HRFA, Face painter, Beekeeper, Archery Clinic, Community Gardens, DPW, SRP, Mosquito Control, Master Gardeners, RP Arts Association, Neighborhood Compost Team, Toyota will bring an EV or hybrid, Flat Rock Brook, Hackensack Meridian, Spirited Moon (children’s author), Alexis Naturals (herbal medicine cabinet), Monarch Butterfly Pledge
· Will get back to EC:  Veolia

· SRP will be doing sneaker recycling on Earth Day.
· Check on Earth Day banner.

· Rain Barrel project – maybe a future project on a separate day, Steve will speak with Mark Olson. Lisa spoke with her nephew, who is a scout, about the rain barrel project.  
· Nature Walk – April 22 at Nature Preserve 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.

8. New Business:

· Fundamentals for Effective Environmental Commissions Virtual Zoom 3/21, 3/22, 3/23 – review of zooms

· Steve said the zoom noted a few things that the EC should be doing.

1. Recommended review of the founding resolution of the EC and what the mission statement is, goals, bylaws.  The EC serves in an advisory role.  The law requires:  rolling three-year terms, open public meetings, annual report, index of open lands.  

2. ANJEC dues includes a lot of extras the EC can take advantage of such as: courses and conferences; supplies for educational programs and events; professional fees, i.e., environmental consultant; outreach expense., i.e., website, FB advertising, printing, postage, signs; development of ERI, plans, studies, or inventories; software or hardware needs; other.

· Resource center includes: displays, games, resource papers, DVDs.

3. NRI – Ken Ochab, Village Planner, just incorporated open space plan into the Master Plan.

· SQ received a call from Don Torino, the president of the Bergen County Audubon Society, that there have been trespassers onto the old Skymark property who have been photographing and shooting video of the nesting Bald Eagles directly under the nest and, as a result, harassing the nesting birds. This is in violation of

both State and Federal law. No one, by law, should be within 1,000 feet of an active Bald Eagles nest.
· Signs being made by DEP.
· Will install signs with volunteers from Bergen County Audubon and EC members.
· Phil Boggia, Esq., will write letter to NJ Transit
· Commissioner Gerken will send another note to the NJDEP advising it is in the middle of the nesting season and to please get back to us as soon as possible and asking that it receives urgent attention.   Steve Quinn will send a note out to EC members if they need help installing the signs.
Still to be done for NP:

· Set date for the next meeting of NP – check to see if Civic Center is available 5/25 to show a film at the meeting.
· EC to contact Bergen County Mosquito Commission regarding helicopter spraying of the Nature Preserve – this is underway.
· Installing trail cameras in preserve – Steve and Linda will install the cameras this week.
· Commissioner Gerken working on directional signs to Nature Preserve  at Teaneck Road & East Grand Avenue

· NP is on Google, give it a good review.

· Gianna Terrarosa and friend want to plant trees as part of Girl Scout Tree Promise.  They will plant two trees, still need to designate location, working with STC.
· Steve said that Commissioners Gerken and Anlian will be meeting with a mosquito entomologist tomorrow. 

· June 3 – ribbon cutting ceremony.

· Commissioner Gerken wrote a letter to the Board of Ed requesting to use the parking lot that day.

· Ask Mark Olson if EC can use his sandwich signs on opening day to help visitors locate Nature Preserve

· Have animal crackers, waiting on boxed water to see if the company will sponsor the event otherwise, we will order boxed water.

· Commissioner Gerken has hedge clippers for the cutting.

· Need ribbon for the ceremony.

· Podium, sound system, chairs – will notify DPW.
· EC members reviewed a draft of the invitation.  Michelle is getting prices from printers now.
· Program for event

· Members should send in any suggestions for guests.

· Vote on purchase of Teddy Roosevelt to use at opening.

A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Lisa Rehm to purchase a life size cutout of Teddy Roosevelt in Roughrider gear.  All were in favor of the motion.

· Fill out DPW event form – Barbara will work on this.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Tammy Laverty adjourning the meeting at 7:59 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 9, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca








Barbara DeLuca

cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Important Dates to Keep in Mind:

Saturday, April 22 - Earth Day Nature Walk at Nature Preserve @ 9:00 a.m.
                               SRP -  Bulky Rigid Plastics & Toy Collection and Paper Shredding at DPW 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

April 29 – planting at Nature Preserve – details to be announced by Mayor Anlian
Saturday, May 20 - Earth Day Celebration 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. - set up starts at 8:30 a.m.
May 25 - Meeting of Ridgefield Park Nature Association  7:00 p.m. at Civic Center

Saturday, June 3 - Ribbon Cutting ceremony at Nature Preserve @ 10:00 a.m.
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